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MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board
Meeting Date and Time: Thursday, June 19, 2014 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place: Town Offices, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, N.H. 


The regular meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chair, Don Bormes at 7:01 p.m.   

Roll Call
Regular Members present: Don Bormes, Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger and Selectman Karen Ober   





          Alternate Members present: Will Ellis, Judy Burlingame-Rich & Fred Rich 

Regular Members absent: Carmine Cioffi




                Alternate Members absent:  


Others present at the meeting: Planner, Bob Ward.   

Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members – Will Ellis was asked to be a voting member in Carmine's place. 

Review & Approval of draft PB minutes of 6/5/14 – Selectman Ober made a motion to approve the draft meeting minutes of 6/5/14 without correction. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    

New Business

a. Update Re: Giguere Auto Wholesalers Site Plan & Storm Water Management System – Giguere's Engineer, Jiri Hyek and Manager, Jeff Isabelle were present. Planner Ward provided the PB with a complete itemized (description plus schedule) progress report from Peter Julia of Keach & Nordstrom. The PB reviewed the report and pictures of the areas in question. Planner Ward stated there is also a storm water management inspection report and the system is functioning as intended. The material gradation report is to be reviewed by Peter Julia. Engineer Hyek noted the elevations have been modified per the plan and they will have the final “as built” plans by July. Chair Bormes asked if the escrow account has been satisfied. Planner Ward replied yes, it has been brought up to date and the Town will now be able to pay Keach & Nordstrom's outstanding invoices. Engineer Hyek stated the storm water system has been working since November and they have had it inspected & cleaned since that time, the Town will be receiving an annual report. Engineer Hyek noted the system is regulated by the NH Department of Environmental Services per the RSA. Manager Isabelle thanked the PB for their patience.       
b. Public Hearing – Proposed two-lot Subdivision (31.76 acres) requested by C.W. Johnson Family Trust for property located at 264 Lower Bay Road (Tax Map 17, Lot 5) in the General Residential Zoning District - 
Surveyor, Ron Johnson was present (no relationship to the Applicant). Planner Ward explained waiver requests have been submitted for checklist items 16, 17, 18 and 19. Dick Gardner made a motion to approve the waiver requests as submitted. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Evelyn Auger made a motion to accept the C. Warren Johnson Family Trust Subdivision application as complete. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Surveyor Johnson stated the new lot will be 3.11 acres (28.65 acres remaining parcel) and will use a historical driveway as an access easement for the driveway due to wetlands. Chair Bormes opened the Public Hearing at 7:42 p.m. Abutter, John Olmstead stated he approves of what the Johnsons are doing and it is great to still see good family values. Evelyn Auger made a motion to approve the subdivision plan. Will Ellis seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   



        
c. Request from Steele Hill Resort for letter to NH Liquor Commission Re: Proof of Live Entertainment –  Dick Gardner made a motion to support a letter to the NH Liquor Commission regarding Steele Hill Resort's live entertainment. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.     
Old Business

a. Completion of Interviews for Alternate Members Candidates – The PB interviewed Gail Morrison for an Alternate position. Planner Ward noted Mrs. Morrison was a member of the Housing Advisory Committee. Dick Gardner made a motion to recommend to the Selectmen that Gail Morrison be an Alternate on the PB. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.   
                                   





 
b. Update Re: Proposed boundary line adjustment concerning the property of Daniel Downes (Park View Drive) – Planner Ward stated Mr. Downes and Attorney Nadeau are waiting until after the function-based road standards are adopted in July but have not indicated whether they will be coming back to the PB conceptually or under design review. Evelyn Auger asked if the Downes’ property currently located in Sanbornton could be given to Franklin. Dick Gardner made a motion to have Karen Ober explore the transfer of this property and to bring the matter to the Board of Selectmen. Evelyn Auger seconded the motion. Dick Gardner, Evelyn Auger and Selectmen Ober were in favor. Chair Bormes and Will Ellis abstained. The motion passed.    

     



         

          



          c. Discussion Re: Schedule for considering the Adoption of the proposed function-based Road Standards – Public Hearing to be held Thursday, July 17, 2014. The PB conducted a review of the proposed function-based road standards and held a discussion of the differences between access, local & collector roads. Planner Ward stated he could add a footnote, to define cul-de-sacs / loop roads as “no thru traffic”with a set number of dwelling units (20 max.). The PB also reviewed the requirements for gravel roads versus paved roads. Chair Bormes stated the road would need to be consistent with other roads in that area of Town (foot note #2). Dick Gardner made a motion to modify number one and require paving of access roads. There was no second, the motion failed. Selectman Ober made a motion to change the definition of access roads and include the maximum number of twenty (20), Evelyn Auger seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. 







Other Business  
a. LRPC Representatives – Selectman Ober informed the PB a Representative for Sanbornton to the LRPC is needed. Fred Rich offered to serve. 


         b. Belknap County Economic Development Council – Selectman Ober reported a Representative from the BCEDC has offered to come and help the PB brainstorm for ideas on economic growth for the Town. 





          c. STAC – Selectman Ober stated the services of Donahue, Tucker & Ciandella will be needed for the Town's 2017 negotiations of the MetroCast Franchise Agreement, which will start before 2017. 





         d. Black Brook Watershed – Selectman Ober explained what took place at the Selectmen's meeting this week and stated according to the Master Plan we (Planning Board & Conservation Commission) should be looking at water quality with a plan for the future, to keep the issue in the forefront so the Town doesn't end up with five times the expense. 







    
Planners Update

a. Correspondence – None at this time. 
b. Upcoming meetings, conferences & workshops   

Meeting Adjourned, The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Next Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 17, 2014 @ 7:00 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Planning Board Secretary/Clerk

